SUNS #5990 Tuesday 21 March 2006

United Nations: HRC suspends annual session for one more week

Geneva, 20 Mar (Kanaga Raja) -- The sixty-second session of the UN Commission on Human Rights meeting here on Monday has decided to suspend its session for another week.

The sixty-second session of the Commission is now scheduled to take place on the afternoon of 27 March.

The Commission's annual session, originally scheduled to take place from 13 March to 21 April, began on 13 March as planned but was immediately thereafter suspended for one week until 20 March, in view of an expected decision that same week by the General Assembly in New York on the creation of a new Human Rights Council set to replace the Commission (see SUNS #5985 dated 14 March 2006).

On 15 March, the General Assembly in New York voted overwhelmingly in favour of a resolution to establish a new Human Rights Council.

According to the resolution, elections to the new Human Rights Council will be held on 9 May and the new Council will be convened on 19 June. The Commission will conclude its work at its sixty-second session, and it will be abolished on 16 June.

On Monday morning, the Commission resumed its suspended sixty-second session but then immediately decided by consensus to suspend its work for a further week until Monday, 27 March in the afternoon.

According to the Chair of the sixty-second session, Ambassador Manuel Rodriguez Cuadros of Peru, the reason for the one-week suspension is that the Commission was awaiting a resolution from the Economic and Social Council (ECOSOC) on the recently-adopted General Assembly resolution.

The ECOSOC resolution is expected to contain the substantive elements to guide the conclusion of the Commission's work at its final session.

According to Ambassador Cuadros, no fixed date has yet been set for the ECOSOC meeting in New York.

He indicated that once the Commission resumes its session, it will be up to the Commission members to decide whether to meet for a week or longer. He said that some were of the view that it should be a procedural meeting while others want one or two substantive decisions to be taken at this session. 

PAGE  
PAGE  

